From: Gary Willey
To: Alyssa Roslan

Subject: FW: PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE INCREASE THE OHV AREA AT OCEANO DUNES SVRA

Date: Monday, March 19, 2018 4:33:19 PM

From: Kim Herb [mailto:kim.d.herb@gmail.com]

Sent: Monday, March 19, 2018 4:14 PM **To:** Gary Willey <gwilley@co.slo.ca.us>

Subject: Fwd: PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE INCREASE THE OHV AREA AT OCEANO DUNES SVRA

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Kim Herb < kim.d.herb@gmail.com >

Date: Fri, Mar 16, 2018 at 1:50 PM

Subject: PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE INCREASE THE OHV AREA AT OCEANO DUNES SVRA

To: <<u>Lisa.Mangat@parks.ca.gov</u>>

CC: <Secretary@resources.ca.gov>, <Mat.Fuzie@parks.ca.gov>, <Liz.McGuirk@parks.ca.gov>,

<pslavik@socal.rr.com>, <tedcabral@icloud.com>

Ms. Mangat, during the recent Oceano Dunes SVRA Public Works meeting, you told us to stay in touch with you and tell you how we want to see the ODSVRA used in the future. We want to see increased OHV riding area. The agreement State Parks is entering into with the SLO Air Quality Control Board is one-sided, biased and WILL ultimately eliminate 1,000 campsites and OHV riding at the Oceano Dunes SVRA. This is THE TOTAL OPPOSITE of what millions of state park users want. How can you agree to this when science proves OHV activity is not the source of respirable dust issues? APCO, Gary Wiley, says the goal is to reduce violations/dust by 30%. However, he still expects there will be about 10 violations per year. Order #9 in the draft agreement says State Parks will reduce emissions below state and federal requirements. Which is it? 30% with 10 violations a year or below State and Federal requirements? At a minimum, State Parks must make sure the agreement accurately reflects the real expectation. Order #9 is simply unattainable in a natural coastal dune environment. Even the APCO recognizes this, as does the CARB executive Kurt Karperos from his testimony at previous APCD meeting presentations. Please stick to your word and listen to the public comment before agreeing to reducing the riding area further. We know OHV activity is not the primary source of these dust emissions, and science is delivering more insight every day to other sources. It is too early for State Parks to make the concessions in this draft agreement. State Parks must back out of this proposed agreement. Thank you for the opportunity. Kim Herb